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MAR/APR  2018 Newsletter 
Vol. 29  No. 1 Whole # 146 

 

Serving the Geographical Areas of Eastern Pennsylvania , Northern New Jersey, & Southern New York 

Dedicated to Preserving the Ford Falcon Automobile 1960-1970 ½          www.fordfalcon.org 

 

KCFCA Website 

18th KCFCA 
Regional, Bethel,PA 

Comfort Inn 
GAME TIME         

May  2016 

 

James Baxter      Rhonda Hains      Roy Kolb      Cris Bowes      Karen Poole 
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Chapter Officers: 
President: 
Jeffrey Wied 
2593 Hill Road 
Green Lane, PA 18054 
j.wied@hotmail.com 
 
Vice President: 
Jerry Kratz 
216 Highland Ave. 
North Wales, PA 19454 
KPAuto@aol.com 
 
Secretary: 
POSITION OPEN 
 
Treasurer: 
Virginia Servas 
PO Box 10 
Center Valley, PA 18034 
falcon@hypermips.com 
 
Editor: 
Bruce Wolfe 
10206 Jonestown Road 
Grantville, PA  17028 
kcfcaeditors@gmail.com 
 
Northeast Regional Director: 
John Howard 
President OVCFCA 
falconwagon62@yahoo.com 

KCFCA Dues $12.00                
Due in August (Macungie)                

Send dues to the KCFCA Treasurer.  
Make your check payable to KCFCA  

Must be a member of the FCA 

                                          

                                            Editor’s  Message 
The weather has been a little crazy here with a Nor’easter making 
havoc up and down the east coast.  I hope all our Falcon Club Family, 
and their Falcons are safe.  Jeff sent me a text message telling me his 
electric will be off for a few days.  So I told him to forget about 
sending a President’s message.  Our main message is on the up 
coming 19th KCFCA Regional Meet.  Be sure to call for reservations 
and send your KCFCA registration form ASAP.  After April 6th the hotel 
will open up all the unused Falcon Club hotel rooms to the public.  
We really need your help at the Regional.  Please consider signing up 
for guard duty on Friday and Saturday night.  We could also use a 
Banquet Chair Person to help set up and coordinate the meal with 
the restaurant.  Maybe you have some ideas for some center pieces 
too.  We will need help in the hospitality room serving lunch on 
Saturday.  Maybe you want to be in charge of setting up the Falcon 
wash bay.  You would need to bring some hoses and spray nozzles.   
We could use some more door prizes to hand out at the banquet.  
Something new at the banquet is entertainment from the Jonestown 
Male Chorus.  We will be going to Kauffman Chicken on Friday night 
at 6:00PM for the standard cruise.  I hope you can make it to the 
Regional and enjoy some time “Talking Falcon”.                                
Hope to see you there.   Bruce  

 

 

 

New KCFCA Members                     
Belinda & Todd Maxwell                                    

Glenville, PA                                                                
1964 Two Door Station Wagon                                      

 

DON’T MISS THE CABIN FEVER MEET 
@ KAUFFMANS SAT 3/17/18 @ 1:00 
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                          Treasurer's Report  
      
Balance on Hand August 6, 2017   $4,459.48  
      
Income:      
 Dues -   360.00  
 L.B.Smith Contribution  250.00  
 Regional Donation   100.00  
 Regional Applications  156.00  
 Club Store   15.00  
     
  Total Income  $881.00  
      
 Sub-total   $5,340.48  
      
 Expenses:    
 Get Well Gift for Nancy Snyder $55.45  
 Newsletters   178.31  
 Food for Picnic @ Jerry Kratz  50.00  
      
  Total Expenses  283.76  
      
Balance as of January 20, 2018   $5,056.72     

   
 
   
   

 

Nancy Snyder                                                                                                
Please keep Nancy in your thoughts 

and prayers as she goes through 
some medical tests and procedures.  

Her address is                                  
818  W.  CALLOWHILL  ST. 

PERKASIE, PA   18944-1166               
if you would like to send her a card. 

Congrats to Dustin Varvel for that great article       
on his 66 Futura Sports Coupe in the                  

February 2018  National Falcon News. 
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TECH TIP from Norbar Torque Wrenches 
     Do Torque Wrenches Need To Be Wound Back To Zero After Use? 

  
Certainly, if the wrench is wound back at all it should not be adjusted below the 

minimum scale marking (usually 20% of maximum) - never to zero as this can 

adversely affect the calibration of the wrench. Beyond that, it really depends on the 

application. We have thousands of Production Type wrenches in service that are left 

at their setting for months on end without a problem. Whilst the occasional user 

should adjust back to the minimum scale setting after use, if you use the wrench in 

an environment such as a commercial garage, the choice is yours. Either way is 

acceptable. 

  

However, to make sure we were absolutely 100% certain of this, we carried out 

tests over the past month. We wanted to ensure that we could answer this long 

debated industry question with the upmost accuracy. The test was completed 

recently, designed to show the effects of leaving a torque wrench wound up at 

100% of full scale against one wound down to 20% of full scale. 

  

Firstly, four wrenches were taken and the calibration lab took results. Two wrenches 

were then left wound up and two wound down. After 24 hours the calibration lab 

took further results, and again after a week, then again after one month. At the end 

of the month the results showed (bar one single result) that all the readings taken 

were within the ISO tolerance of 4% of reading, regardless of whether the tool was 

wound up or down. 

  

So there you have it. Although considered by some to be good practice, extensive 

testing has shown that unwinding a Norbar torque wrench to its minimum setting, 

hence relaxing the spring between uses, has no effect upon the wrench calibration. 
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March 17th (Saturday) CABIN FEVER @ 1:00 @ Kauffman Chicken                                             

33 Gravel Pit Road, Bethel, PA  19507  Just off exit 13 or 16 of I-78.  (Near the Midway 

Comfort Inn) Come join the Keystone Chapter members as we try to shake off the cold and old 

man winter with some good stories about our Falcons.  A room is reserved for this meet.   

May 4th & 5th  (Fri-Sat) 19th KCFCA Regional Meet, Bethel, PA                        

See registration form on page 5 for all the information needed for the Hotel & Registration.    

June 1st & 2nd (Fri-Sat) Ohio Valley FCA Regional Meet, Dayton, OH             

See registration form on page 6 for all the information needed for the Hotel & Registration.    

July 18 - 21    FCA NATIONAL MEET, WICHITA, KANSAS                               

See more information in “The National Falcon News” magazine. 

June 16th (Sat) 9am to 2pm, AACA MUSEUM CARnival CAR SHOW                                             

(Vehicle Registration 8 am to 12 noon) We are looking forward to our Annual Museum CARnival 

Car Show here on the beautiful grounds of the AACA Museum, Inc., in Hershey, PA.                 

Join us for this fun-filled day      www.AACAMuseum.org  

June 1st  to 3rd    (Fri to Sun) CARLISLE ALL FORD SHOW                                             

See more information on page 7. 

August 5th (Sun) 22nd  DAS AWKSCHT FESCHT – Macungie, PA                                             

Pre-Registration ONLY – NO DAY OF SHOW REGISTRATIONS                                             

MUST BE POST MARKED by 7/1/17 http://www.awkscht.com/registration.html 

October 20th   (SAT)  LB Smith Classic and Antique Ford Show    

1100 Market Street, Lemoyne, PA  17043 www.lbsmithford.com   FREE Admission.  

Live Band (Pentagon).  Food available with a donation to the local fire company.  Have questions? 

Feel free to e-mail Andy Brown at 67abrown@comcast.net  or call/text at (717)-512-1710. 
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Congratulations go out to Kevin & Lauren Gable on the birth of their daughter                                                
Kelsey Eileen on December 31st 2017.    7 lbs 10 oz, 20 ½ in. 

   One of their other Babies >>              
     


